
 
 

	
Battle	of	the	Belts	Competition	
In	Memory	of	Laura	Grant	&		

Eddie	Culberhouse	
	

Difficulty	Level:	Medium	
	
What	is	the	Battle	of	the	Belts	Contest?		

It’s	a	fast-moving	competition	where	
teams	of	4	see	who	can	buckle-up	the	
fastest.	To	start,	the	team	runs	from	a	
starting	line,	to	a	4-door	car.	The	Starting	
line	is	15	feet	from	the	back	of	the	car’s	
rear	bumper.	Team	members	get	in,	
buckle	up,	and	throw	their	hands	in	the	
air	until	a	Referee	shouts	“ROTATE!”	
Then	they	unbuckle,	get	out,	rotate	
clockwise	around	the	car	to	the	next	seat	
and	buckle-up	again.	They	rotate	twice	
more	until	they	have	been	buckled	in	all	
four	seats.	The	team	with	the	fastest	
time	after	four	“buckle-ups”	is	the	
winner!		
	
Implementation	Timeframe:	
You	can	hold	your	Battle	of	the	Belts	at	any	time	during	the	year.	Since	this	is	usually	an	
outdoor	activity	it	would	be	best	to	plan	for	warmer	months.		
	
How	do	we	plan	our	“Battle?”		

1. Begin	by	getting	approval	from	your	Principal	or	Program	Director	and	they	can	
help	decide	who	needs	to	be	involved,	as	well	as	how	and	when	the	Battle	will	
be	conducted.	Schools	and	youth	groups	may	want	to	ask	local	police	to	help	
conduct	the	event.	The	contest	can	be	held	as	a	club	activity,	a	SADD	chapter	
event,	a	student	council	or	PTA	event,	an	after-school	activity,	an	assembly	
program,	a	weekend	event	or	however	deemed	appropriate	by	school	or	youth	
organization	officials.	Maybe	even	during	a	physical	education	(PE)	class!	

2. Once	the	date	of	your	Battle	has	been	set,	then	it’s	time	to	promote	the	“Battle	
of	the	Belts,”	encouraging	teens	to	sign-up	in	teams	of	four.	Be	sure	to	use	
posters,	public	announcements	and	flyers	to	let	everyone	know	about	the	event.	
Place	“Battle	of	the	Belts”	Team	Sign-Up	Sheets	in	locations	around	where	teens	
can	sign	up	their	teams.		



 
 

3. Encourage	participants	to	come	up	with	original	team	names	that	are	reflective	
of	a	message	to	promote	seat	belt	use.	How	about:	“The	Belters?”	“Seatbelt	
Sallies?”	“Benny	and	the	Belts?”	“Click	Notes?”	(We	bet	you	can	come	up	with	
better	names!)		

4. Also,	you	will	need	to	recruit	a	Referee,	a	Timer	and	a	Recorder	for	each	car.	The	
Referee	watches	closely	to	be	sure	all	team	members	buckle	up	before	telling	
them	to	rotate	to	the	next	seat.	The	Timer	uses	a	stop	watch	which	starts	when	
the	Referee	signals	the	start	and	time	ends	when	the	Referee	blows	a	whistle	
signaling	that	the	team	has	completed	its	buckle-up	in	the	fourth	seat.	The	
Recorder	writes	the	time	for	each	team	on	a	time	sheet.	You	may	want	to	give	
awards	to	fastest	teams,	teams	with	best	names	or	to	teams	that	tried	the	
hardest.		

5. Tag	and	shout	out	some	pictures	to	@alwayswearyourseatbelt	on	Instagram	and	
be	sure	to	include	#BuckleUp4LauraAndEddie	and	#FLTeenSafeDriving	in	all	of	
your	social	media	postings!	On	Twitter:	@AWYS2611	

	
Equipment	/	Supplies	Needed		
•	Promotional	posters		
•	Sign	up	sheets		
•	4-door	Car(s)		
•	Stop	Watches	(phone	app	can	be	used!)	
•	Time	Recording	Sheet		
•	Whistle		
•	Awards	or	Certificates	
•	You	will	need	one	or	more	4-door	cars	to	use	in	the	Battle.		
	
Safety	First!		
The	Battle	needs	to	be	conducted	safely	–	No	injuries	in	this	Battle	please!	Car	doors	
stay	open	during	the	Battle.		
	
Acknowledgement	
This	version	of	Battle	of	the	Belts	comes	from	“Sean’s	Run”,	who	conducts	a	Battle	of	
the	Belts	World	Championship	every	year.	Sean’s	Run	was	founded	in	memory	of	Sean	
Patrick	French	who	lost	his	life	on	January	1,	2002	as	a	passenger	in	a	drunk-driving	car	
crash.			
	
	
Reporting	Criteria	-	Please	visit	this	link	to	report	back	on	your	outreach	efforts:	
https://www.floridasadd.org/project-reporting/	
	

1. Did	you	implement	this	project?		
2. How	many	students	participated	in	your	Battle	of	the	Belts	activity?		
3. How	did	you	promote	your	event	(select	all	that	apply)	

a. Morning	announcements	



 
 

b. Posters	
c. Flyers	
d. Social	media	
e. School	newsletter	
f. Word	of	Mouth	
g. Emails	
h. Notes	written	on	teacher	white	boards	

	
4. How	many	people	do	you	think	became	aware	of	the	need	to	buckle	up	based	on	

your	effort?	Take	into	consideration	things	like	the	amount	of	times	people	
might	have	heard	or	saw	your	message,	any	onlookers	that	might	have	seen	the	
battle	taking	place,	any	media	attention,	or	social	media	efforts.		

	
	
Contact:	
Melissa	Branca	
Statewide	Coordinator	for	Florida	SADD	
Lead	of	the	Florida	Teen	Safe	Driving	Coalition	
info@floridasadd.org	
	
	


